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The international prosecutor at the Khmer Rouge tribunal has warned that the process 

is failing to make a connection with the Cambodian people. 
 
Robert Petit said he was also concerned about political interference at the special courts. 
 
The Canadian official has just announced his resignation after three years of leading the 
prosecution of former Khmer Rouge leaders. 
 
He said his resignation was not connected to problems at the tribunal. 
 
But at a news conference to announce his impending departure he outlined his concerns 
about several key areas at the special courts. 
 
Failures 
 
Mr Petit said the tribunal had failed to explain itself to its most important audience - the 
Cambodian people. 
 
The first trial of a former Khmer Rouge leader started three months ago. 
 
But Mr Petit said that a lack of funding for outreach work had limited its impact on the 
public. 
 
The prosecutor said he was also worried about the role of the Cambodian government. 
 
Prime minister Hun Sen has been critical of proposals to investigate more former Khmer 
Rouge leaders. 
 
But Mr Petit says that shouldn't be a decision for politicians. 
 
"It's a very bad sign for Cambodia if any elected official thinks they have the right to 
influence any court process," he said. 
 
"By continuing - us, the court - to do our job, according to the evidence of the law, 
hopefully we can provide a counter-weight to that," he said. 
 
Mr Petit is the third member of the international prosecution team to resign this year. 
 
But he says his departure should have no impact on the progress of the trials as his 
colleagues have already taken over much of his work. 


